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It is expected this plenary meeting will discuss timeline of Rel18. Since RAN will start to warm up the discussion on Rel19 soon, we think it is beneficial to also discuss timeline of Rel19.
Discussion
Based on the report from RAN1 Chair [2] and RAN2 Chair [3] in RAN#97 and our observation on progress made in Q4 2022 in general, we feel Rel18 WID&SID are on track except for few items e.g. multicarrier etc. But Rel18’s progress in SA, especially in SA2, is quite risky. The work plan from SA2 Chair in [1] shows majority of the SA2 items are at risk. And in the same report there are two issues are highlighted:
Issue #1: Study items not finishing by Nov may delay completion of normative work by Mar 2023
Issue #2:  It is not possible to schedule 25 Rel-18 WIDs + 6 TEI18 WID + Rel-18 exception sheet handling in parallel at SA2#155
SA2 endorsed that for issue#2 the only left option is to move stage2 freeze from March 2023 t0 June 2023, which is one of the two options for issue#1. Another option for issue#1 is to drop key issue# not related to RAN and close the SID at planned plenary meeting.
Of course, how to treat SA’s Rel18 timeline is under SA plenary’s control, we can observe that most likely one more quarter is needed to finish SA’s stage2 normative work regardless whether stage2 timeline is pushed forwarded or not since the work load will be shifted to CT also without any down scoping in this SA plenary meeting. It also means SA will delay kick off of Rel19 most likely one quarter later i.e. from Q3 2022.
Observation 1: Rel18 WID/SID is on track in RAN side
Observation 2: Rel18 stage2 in SA side is at risk and most likely one more quarter extension/exception is needed
Since RAN’s progress are on track in general, we don’t think Rel18 timeline should be extended, especially considering that Rel17 is delivered quite long time later than planned due to on-going COVID-19 issue. On the other hand, the risk due to COVID-19 still doesn’t disappear. In China government’s quarantine policy will not be relaxed yet in coming future, which impact delegates from mainland a lot after checking the situation in Nov. meeting in France. So it would be desirable that RAN could have one more quarter to maintain Rel18 to make it more stable. It also means RAN can approve the Rel19 package one quarter after completion of Rel18 i.e. the Rel19 package can be approved in Dec. 2023. The benefit for this approach is that the kick off of the Rel19 would be still aligned between RAN and SA as usual.
For RAN1 the Q4 2023 can be used to maintain Rel18 only. The discussion on PHY parameter list and feature list could be hence more adequate and mature for RAN2 to capture them in spec in Q1 2024. RAN2 still will freeze ASN.1 in Q1 2024. And to improve the quality of ASN.1 in Q2 2024. RAN3 and RAN4 core can focus on Rel18 maintenance in Q1 2024. Here is the illustration of RAN work plan:
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Figure 1
The Figure 1 also shows that RAN1 start Rel19 items from Q1 of 2024. Since Q4 of 2023 is used for Rel18 maintenance it is believed that RAN1 can start majority of Rel19 items from 1st meeting. Same situation can be applied for RAN2, RAN3 and RAN4 core. It is bit difficult to predict the length of Rel19 now. We can follow RAN convention i.e. 18 month.
Proposal 1: Rel18 timeline is stick to original plan i.e. no extension is introduced
Proposal 2: Rel19 timeline is one quarter later than completion of Rel18
Proposal 3: RAN1, RAN3 and RAN4(core) can maintain Rel18 for one quarter. RAN2 can focus on ASN.1 in Q1 2024.
Proposal 4: Rel19 package is approved in Dec. 2023 i.e. at RAN#102 meeting
Proposal 5: Rel19 items are kicked off without any delay once it is approved
Proposal 6: the length of Rel19 is assumed as 18 months
It is expected RAN will have a warmup discussion on Rel19, namely Rel19 workshop. Since we propose Rel19 package to be approved in Dec. 2023, we expect Rel19 workshop could be handled around June. There are basically two alternatives:
Alt1: Rel19 workshop is located in the same city of WG meetings in May.
Alt2: if Alt1 turns out not feasible, then it can be electronic meeting before June plenary 
The latest version of meeting schedule in 2023 from RAN Chair is here. It can be seen WG meetings in May is F2F meeting in Korea. The June plenary meeting could be e-meeting or F2F meeting(Taiwan). The problem is that due to geopolitical issue it is impossible for delegates from mainland of China to get entry permission to Taiwan in coming half year. It basically means F2F meeting is not feasible unless meeting location is changed, which is bit late at this stage. So most likely June plenary meeting is an e-meeting. In this case the workshop could be collocated with WG meetings in May in Korea. The hotel is not necessary the same as WG meeting hotel. If host of WG meetings has some difficulty (to be checked during this plenary) to handle due to some logistics issue, then the workshop could be an e-meeting before June plenary meeting.
Proposal 7:  RAN is kindly asked to decide on two alternatives for Rel19 workshop activity:
Alt1: Rel19 workshop is co-located in the city of WG meetings in May.
Alt2: if Alt1 turns out not feasible, then it can be electronic meeting before June plenary 
As for the RAN#102 we propose it as F2F meeting (FFS on detail location) because we expected RAN will approve Rel19 package in that plenary meeting. If so there are two F2F plenary meeting already in 2023, so we have no strong opinion whether we should have F2F meeting also in Sep.2023. for both issues we propose RAN to decide it at RAN#99.
Proposal 8: RAN#102 in Dec. 2023 is F2F meeting, with FFS on detail location
Proposal 9: RAN decide the detail location of RAN#102 and whether RAN#101 is e-meeting/F2F meeting in RAN#99 i.e. March 2023.
Conclusion
Here are observations and proposals:
Observation 1: Rel18 WID/SID is on track in RAN side
Observation 2: Rel18 stage2 in SA side is at risk and most likely one more quarter extension/exception is needed
Proposal 1: Rel18 timeline is stick to original plan i.e. no extension is introduced
Proposal 2: Rel19 timeline is one quarter later than completion of Rel18
Proposal 3: RAN1, RAN3 and RAN4(core) can maintain Rel18 for one quarter. RAN2 can focus on ASN.1 in Q1 2024.
Proposal 4: Rel19 package is approved in Dec. 2023 i.e. at RAN#102 meeting
Proposal 5: Rel19 items are kicked off without any delay once it is approved
Proposal 7:  RAN is kindly asked to decide on two alternatives for Rel19 workshop activity:
Alt1: Rel19 workshop is co-located in the city of WG meetings in May.
Alt2: if Alt1 turns out not feasible, then it can be electronic meeting before June plenary 
Proposal 8: RAN#102 in Dec. 2023 is F2F meeting, with FFS on detail location
Proposal 9: RAN decide the detail location of RAN#102 and whether RAN#101 is e-meeting/F2F meeting in RAN#99 i.e. March 2023.
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Dear all,

We just had an F2F meeting hosting planning group (MHPG) meeting in Toulouse. I'm happy to provide some updates — some minor updates for 2023 and 2024 )(new updates in red):
«  Proposed 2023 meeting plan (|

- Electronic / F2F in Europe/India (TBD by Dec)

« Initial 2024 meeting hosting plan

- February WGs: F2F in Europe

- March TsGs: F2F in Europe

- April WGs: F2F in China*

- MayWGs: F2F (RAN in Japan, SA Korea, CT India)

- JuneTSGs: F2F in China*

- August WGs: F2F in Europe

- September TSGs: F2F in Australia (Telstra)

- October WGs: F2F (RAN in China*, SA in India, CT in China*)
- November WGs: F2F in NA**

- December TSGs: F2F in NA**

*_Subject to lifting of Covid-19-related quarantine and travel restrictions
** Subject to funds being available from overall funding work of MHPG





